## Hey family,

First and foremost i want to say that i am excited about things to come in our area. i believe that if we all work together we can make this area awesome. I would like to get a new phone number list together for us all to have. There isn't much to report right now. Look forward to serving along side with everyone.

In loving service, Jason

#### Vice Chair Report

3/20/16

I met with Brenda M. on 3/17/16 at Trustmark bank in regards to the area bank account. Chair and Treasurer were unable to attend this meeting; in the coming week we intend to add Jason T. (Chairman) and Cheryl S. (Treasurer) to the account. The difficulty has been in finding a time and date that was convenient for all involved but we hope to have this quickly resolved. The account was transferred successfully. Unfortunately I forgot to grab a current bank statement when I was at Trustmark. That will also be rectified this week.

I have in my possession now the master file for the Area Meeting Schedules. Should changes need to be made we now have the capability to do so. I have also spoken with Adams Printing and they have been made aware that leadership positions have transitioned.

In regards to the current area website, Brenda M. and I discussed the possibility of migrating the files and account information for Vice-Chair to manage. At this time, it is the recommendation of the Vice-Chair that this not be done. Brenda M. has graciously offered to continue management and updating of the area website until such time as we complete the previously discussed transition to regional management of the website, should the GSRs choose this course of action. The problem is that management of the website would require the Vice-Chair to acquire the proper software, which I am willing to do; additionally, however, there is a steep learning curve involved with management of the necessary html code. While I am willing to undertake this, it does not at this time seem to be a prudent use of time and resources. I am willing to remain involved as the liaison between Area and Brenda M. for the website until such time as it is no longer needed. Of course, as always, I defer to the judgment of the GSRs.

I would like to thank Brenda M. for her continued service and help, and I thank the GSRs and their respective groups for the opportunity to serve the fellowship that you have all given me. I believe that while we have a lot of work to do in search of unity and the furtherance of our primary purpose, we will be successful in these endeavors in the coming year.

In loving service,

Derek Y.



# EMERALD COAST AREA GSR REPORT

# Of Members		5		Ke	gular <u>5</u> F	181
# Of Newcomen	e	S.		AV	arage Attendar	ice
	<u> </u>	4				
Topics for this N	fanith Diagona		vart	-		1.0
1/5			and the second s	NOME	2/2,17	-
	TA FOR	PIL CF	1610:			
						-
		TRUST	ED SERVI	ENTS	· · ·	-
GSR	· · · · · ·	12		GS	RA	2.1
Name SH	tour. M:			Nan		1
Address		·		Add		10
Automaticanterior					Contraction of the local division of the loc	
Phone				Pho		
	· · · · ·	-		9.48¥	ille -	
Secretary		19 A.		· · · · · ·	Róman	1
	TE G				asurer	6.
Address	<u> </u>		-	Nañ		are
and the subscription of th	567.2.7.1.0.1.1.9.7.1.0.1.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0	-	4 L * 4	Add	ACCOUNTS OF A DESCRIPTION OF A DESCRIPTI	
Phone			10 million -	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
		- · · · · ·	r fed f	Phoi	lę	
	1.1	conin :	1.17-mm = = = =	in the second		
		anouri	NFORMA	1.10N · ·		
and the second second second		~				-
How are meetings	5.00002	6000-	1 4 4 4 4		1	
					in the second se	-
and the second						
Are there one sind	Joims that it a				1	
Are there any prot	plems that the	group needs t	o discuss wi	th the ASC?	NorB	
Are there any prot	plems that the	group needs t	o discuss wi	th the ASC?	•••	
Are there any prot	plems that the t	group needs t	a discuss wi	th the ASC?	NOVB	
		· · ·				
Are there any prot		· · ·				
How could the AS						
How could the AS	C or any subco	anmittee help	your group?	514	na cip.	
How could the ASI	C or any subco their birthdays	anmittee help	your group?	514	12 UP.	
How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C	C or any subco fheir birthdays lean	anmittee help	your group?	514	יאר ער א גער ארי א גער	ears
How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C	C or any subco their birthdays	anmittee help	your group?	<u>SH</u>	יאר ער א גער ארי א גער	ears
How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C	C or any subco fheir birthdays lean	anmittee help	your group?	<u>SH</u>	n time? Name &# Ye</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C Bit Larby 7. 1</td><td>C or any subco fheir birthdays lean</td><td>mmittee help this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td>514</td><td>יאר ער א גער ארי א גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C Bit Larby 7. 1</td><td>C or any subco fheir birthdays lean</td><td>mmittee help this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>יאר ער א גער ארי א גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean</td><td>mmittee help this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>יאר ער א גער ארי א גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASI Who will celebrate Name & # Years C</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean</td><td>mmittee help this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>יאר ער א גער ארי א גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bible Ant 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>יאר ער א גער ארי א גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער גער</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean</td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Who will celebrate Name & Years C Bits and I n 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr><tr><td>How could the ASK Mho will celebrate Name & Years C Bible Ant 1 Donation to ASC</td><td>C or any subco their birthdays lean </td><td>this next mon</td><td>your group?</td><td><u>SH</u></td><td>212 U.P. In time? Name &# Yi</td><td>ears</td></tr></tbody></table>	

. .

	and the states of the states o
÷.	
	EMERALD COAST AREA GSR REPORT
	Name of Group Naw Att ful CS Date 3-19-6 # Of Meetings per Week 2 # Of Members 20 # Of Newcomers 20 # Of Newcomers 20
	Topics for this Month Discussion ORG
-	TRUSTED SERVENTS
	GSR DUD GSRA
	Address Address
205 14 45 4	Phone Phone
	Secretary Treasurer
	Name <u>Mere A</u> Address <u>Address</u>
	Phone
	GPOUD INFORMATION
	GROUP INFORMATION
	How are meetings going? good good turn out
	Are there any problems that the group needs to discuss with the ASC? $n_{f}f = fh_{f}$
	How could the ASC or any subcommittee help your group? Show up and Sup
	Who will celebrate their birthdays this next month & their amount of clean time?
h	Name & # Years Clean Name & # Years Clean Name & # Years Clean Chericetus Ityrs
	Banay H 140
E	Donation to ASC 259.
2	
	GSR/GSRA
્રે	
•	

T

÷....

A . . . . .

.

.

. ŧ

.

÷

Mundard \*

		( Show )		
		Coome Ve		
. 7	CLIEDAL			
	ENERA	D COAST AREA	GSR REPOR	
Name of Gr	oup High C	2n-life	Date	3/20/1
# Of Meeting # Of Membe	gs per Week 2		Regular	
# Of Newcon	mers. <u>3-4</u>		Average	Attendance
Topics for th	is Month Discussion	open -	PFT	
				A. 2
	T T	RUSTED SERVI	NTS	
GSR Name	Acivil C.		GSRA	1 1 to
Address	rung co	-	Name Address	
Phone			a the said of the	
I TICARE			Phone	
Secretary	Man 1	5 - F 755	Treasur	er
Name Address	MARYC	•	Name	DEVEK
			Address	
Phone			Phone.	
	GR	OUP INFORMA	DON	· · · ·
and the share of the	in main att 11101	00		1 1 L L
How are meet	and a found to the found of the	V()		
How are meet	₩iða iloutitit – Wo-Ko			· . 
	*			
	problems that the group	needs to discuss wi	th the ASC?	MO
	*	needs to discuss wi	th the ASC?	MØ
Are there any j	problems that the group			MQ
Are there any j	problems that the group ASC of any subcommitte			MQ Dorf c
Are there any particular the flow could the	problems that the group ASC of any subcommitte			MO Dorf c
Are there any p flow could the CULUCE	problems that the group ASC or any subcommits	ee help your group?	sup	MQ )brfc
Are there any p flow could the CULUCE	problems that the group ASC or any subcommits	ee help your group?	<u>Sup</u> (	MO Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gle</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any particular the second s</td><td>problems that the group ASC or any subcommits</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dbr A C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p flow could the Who will celebr Name & # Year</td><td>ASC or any subcommits</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ )br f C e? ne &# Years Gle</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Vame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dorf C e? ne &# Years Glea</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p flow could the Who will celebr Name & # Year</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ )br A C e? ne &# Years Gle</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ )br A C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MO Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year Donation to A</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr><tr><td>Are there any p How could the Who will celebr Jame & # Year</td><td>ASC or any subcommits ale their birthdays this no s Clean</td><td>ee help your group?</td><td><u>Sup</u>(</td><td>MQ Dorf C e? ne &# Years Gles</td></tr></tbody></table>

and the second

.

\_ 1 ÷

1.0

-

. . .

.

• ....

PR Committee 3/20/2016 Many service positions remain open. Please be sure to announce this at group meetings. PR Chair will be following up with Lisa H. in regards to the phoneline. We are intered in doing an H! I Learning Day / pizza party for the purpose of increasing involvement with service. PR will discuss this with the Activities and advise Area hopefully at next Area meeting. PR requests \$125 for literature per policy. In louing service, Derek Y.

ECA AREA TREAS	URER REPORT
DATE 3/20/10	le 187 35
STARTING BANK E	
Donations:	
Beach N/A due L	ast Chance
Bridge To Freedom	Last Chance 259.00
High On Life	
12 Steps To Freedom	From ZARD T FLOT
Paidouts: Aprom T & 200 00 # 40 Decek YOHN # 125-00 #CK	
Starting Balance	
Total Donations	= 16735
Total Donations 32	5 16/ + 300.

PR' Chair nominare · I am addict hamed aluta . an the pensor. I have worked the steps and the traditions. I have served as area Chair. I have been apart 4 Ht I all of my time in recovery. I have been apart of PR, PI, activities and most all atter Committees throughout my recovery. In Lowing

#### **AREA MINUTES**

Date: March 20, 2016 Held at Bridge to Freedom

- 1. Called to Order: 3:10pm
- 2. 12 Traditions: Derek Y
- 3. 12 Concepts: Derek Y
- 4. Purpose: Jason T

#### 5. Roll Call.

Administrative Committee: Chair: Present (Jason T) Vice-Chair: Present (Derek Y) Treasurer: Present (Cheryl S) Alt Treasurer: Vacant Secretary: Present (Anna K) Alt Secretary: Vacant **RCM: Vacant** RCM 2<sup>nd</sup>: Vacant

GSRs: Bridge to Freedom: Present (Shaun M)

High on Life: Present (Mary C) New Attitudes: Present (David D)

Second Chance: Absent (Ryan)

## 6. Reports.

GSRs: See Attached Administrative Committee: Chair: Report (Attached) Vice-Chair: Report (Attached) Treasurer: Report (Attached) Secretary: Report (verbal/read) Minutes: Motion to accept by David D and seconded by Mary C.

**PR:** See attached.

RCM: (Vacant) No report. Jason T turned in receipt from January RSC. Region next month will be in N. Alabama. Jason will be requesting \$200 to attend this. He and Derek Y will be attending Regional Conferences until the RCM position for this area is filled.

#### **Donations:**

Bridge to Freedom: \$200.00 New Attitudes: \$259.00 High on Life: \$75.00 Total Donations: \$534.00

Second Chance: \$0



Activities: Present (Joel A) Policy: Vacant **ECPRS: Vacant** 

Subcommittee Chairs:

Subcommittees: Activities: No report Policy: No report ECPRS: (attached)

### 7. Continuing Business and Any Tabled Motions: None

- **A.)** Nominations & Elections: Nomination was made by Shaun M from Bridge to Freedom for Veta J for PR Chair. The votes will go back to home groups and a group conscious vote will be taken at the next meeting. Veta's service resume is attached.
- B.) Date/Location of Next Meeting: April 17, 2016 @ Bridge to Freedom.
- **C.)** Basket passed for 7<sup>th</sup> Tradition: Collection totaled \$7.46 and was given to Shaun M.
- 8. Recess: A brief recess was taken. All GSR's were present when the meeting resumed.

#### 9. Open Forum.

Meeting reopened with Serenity Prayer.

**Cheryl S (Treasurer)** said that only money in the bank account at the time of the Area meeting can be distributed out; not money collected for deposit on the day of the meeting.

*Jason T (Chair)* asked if a treasury audit could be done before the next meeting. Cheryl S (Treasurer), Derek Y (Vice Chair), Shaun (GSR-Bridge), and David D (GSR- New Attitudes) agreed to collaborate on a time to get this completed.

Shaun (GSR-Bridge) requested readings for H&I.

Anna K (Secretary) said there are no new meeting kits. Derek Y said that he will order 2 kits to have on hand per policy.

**10. Old Business:** Literature surveys and CAR/CAT voting results were read and the forms are attached to the minutes.

**11. New Business:** There will be an Activities meeting directly following the April Area meeting (around 4:30pm at Bridge to Freedom).

#### 12. Second Open Form:

Nothing was presented during this forum.

#### **13.** Treasurer Report (attached; completed by Brenda, Area Chair)

Starting Balance:	\$487.35
Prudent Reserve	690.00
Total Donations:	534.00 + 21.00 returned by Jason from Region attendance.
Total Payouts:	325.00
Ending Balance:	\$27.35 (Above Prudent Reserve)

#### 14. Birthdays and Announcements.

**BTF March Birthdays** – Brandy R w/1 year. **BTF April Birthdays**—Joel A w/7 years HOL March Birthdays– None. HOL April Birthdays–None. NA March Birthdays– Cherie A w/3years and Randy H w/1 year. NA April Birthdays–Carietters W w/11 years Second Chance March Birthdays--- unknown.

Jason T made a motion to close the meeting and it was second by Shaun M

## 15. Meeting closed with serenity prayer at 5:30pm